SIOUX FALLS AREA PICKLEBALL
Board Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, November 12, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:02pm by President Bill Marlette.

The following board members were present: Bill Marlette, Monte Carda, Skylar Versteeg, Kay Faber, Cole Angelo, Aaron Reiter, David Flynt and Heather Sieve. Absent: Carla Dedula

OLD BUSINESS
· Last meeting's minutes were reviewed. Following discussion, Kay Faber motioned to approve the minutes. Skylar Versteeg seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
· Treasurer Monte Carda went over the financial statements. Following discussion, Sylar Versteeg motioned to approve the financial statements. Heather Sieve seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
· Board members are still researching Wind Nets to be put up at Riverdale Park in the Spring of 2025. The Club will be donating the wind nets to the City of Sioux Falls, however the club will still be responsible for installing and removing the wind nets, storing the wind nets and any maintenance necessary for the wind nets. Kay Faber will reach out to neighboring clubs (Watertown & Sioux City) to see which wind nets they purchased and any recommendations they have. 
· Board members are still actively looking for potential places to play indoors. The lack of indoor court space continues to be an issue, especially this time of year. 

ONGOING BUSINESS
· Bill Marlette led the discussion for the League Committee and Places to Play update that Carla Dedula provided in advance of the meeting.
1. Discussed concerns over low participation in the Open Play offered for members at Special Olympics. After discussing our options, we decided to move forward with having a Beginner's League starting in January instead of Open Play. The Beginner's League will take place of Saturday's at Special Olympics from 11:00am - 2:00pm. Dena Berghorst will be running the Beginner's League at Special Olympics. David Flynt motioned to approve. Heather Sieve seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
2. No further items were discussed related to the League and Places to Play Committee in Carla's absence.
· Aaron Reiter provided an update on the Membership/Engagement Committee.
1. The club fall picnic was held on Wednesday, September 18th and was well attended and received.
2. New member lessons have slowed down with the change of seasons/moving to indoor courts. Discussed having one or two more New Member lessons to be held at Special Olympics before the end of the year. These lessons could be held at Special Olympics during the current Open Play times (Sunday's 11:00am-2:00pm). Aaron to work on scheduling the New Member lessons.
3. Discussions are underway with Smoothie King to provide a "Member Happy Hour" for our members. After discussions, the Board agreed that this would be an excellent opportunity and a partnership that we would like to continue to pursue. Cole Angelo is leading up this effort.
· Cole Angelo provided an update on the Communications Committee.
1. Membership numbers have dipped slightly. After discussion, we will actively work on creating more Member Engagement Incentives for our club members to utilize (Happy Hours, discounts at local businesses, food discounts, etc).
2. Cole and Skylar continue to work behind the scenes to make our website more user friendly and easy to use. This includes a complete website overhaul in September, mobile optimization, transaction improvements, member portal updates allowing for "self service" for commonly asked questions and further development for our league platform.
· Kay Faber provided an update on the Tournament Committee.
1. The Sanford Pentagon Pickleball Open Tournament was held on October 18-20th, 2024. While attendance was down from year's past, we had a great tournament with 174 participants and brought in $4,260.
2. Now that our 2024 tournament season has come to an end, Kay will work on putting together a tournament survey for all club members.
3. Discussions are already underway with Avera to set a date for the Spring indoor tournament. Light the Night for Cancer has been identified as a potential charity for this tournament and ongoing discussions are underway.

NEW BUSINESS
· Looking into the possibility of having a SFAP Club Store active year round and linked to our website. We want members to be able to purchase clothing/swag anytime, rather than having to wait for a specific ordering window. Kay Faber will reach out to Dauby's to see if this is something they can do for us.
· Discussed possible fundraiser opportunities for the club (Pizza Hut, Dave Buster's, Burnside Bingo, etc). These opportunities could be intertwined with member engagement, as well. Further research and discussions are necessary.
· The Board is actively looking for a new Secretary, preferably with Marketing experience, as Carla Dedula's term is set to expire at the end of this year. 

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for February 11, 2025.

MEETING ADJOURNED
The meeting adjourned at 7:25pm

